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Calendar 
 
May 14. Beginner bird 
walk at Sycamore 
Canyon. Meet at the 
Sycamore Canyon 
trailhead at 7:00 AM 
(note that we are back to 
our “summer start 
time.”) The trail is 
located adjacent to Rose 
Hills Cemetery gate 17, 
but note that the trail is 
not in the cemetery!  The 
entrance to Sycamore 
Canyon is a driveway just 
southwest of the 
entrance to the cemetery. 
Jay Oberholtzer leads. 
Rain or recent rain 
cancels. 
 
May 19.  Monthly 
meeting and program.  
Dave Weeshoff will 
speak on climate change 
and its effects on birds. 
See right for details. 
 
May 20-22. Weekend 
field trip to San Diego. 
See right for details. 
 

 

Our May field trip will be a 

weekender — May 20-22. 

The Plan is to depart from 

the Good Nite Inn San Die-

go near SeaWorld at 3880 

Greenwood Street, Midway 

Pacific Highway, San Diego 

(619-543-9944) At 7:30 a.m. 

on Saturday.   

We will work our way down 

the Point Loma peninsula, 

stopping at the Fort 

Rosecrans Cemetery, then 

down the Cabrillo National 

Monument and the famous 

“Drip”. This area is quite the 

migrant stop over.  Just about 

anything is possible. When 

done, we will work our way 

back up the peninsula, stop-

ping at Famosa Slough, then 

on to the Tijuana Estuary.  

There have been sightings of 

Little Blue Herons, Yellow-

crowned Night Herons and 

Reddish Egrets there. Time 

permitting, we will try some 

of the fields in the Hollister-

Dairy Mart-Monument Road 

area.  We will return to the 

Good Nite Inn for the tradi-

tional wine and cheese party 

and re-hydration event. 

Sunday, we will hit La Jolla 

cliff early (before the traffic) 

looking for oystercatchers 

and the like, then on to Mis-

sion Trails Regional Park. 

Mission Trails Regional Park 

is a chaparral type park, but 

with a fair bit of water. This 

stop may change depending 

on the water supply. I will 

know more after my scouting 

run. 

Figure on two sack lunches, 

the usual bird watching stuff 

and some sun screen.  As 

with all of our wine and 

cheese parties, creativity is in 

order.  Scopes will be a defi-

nite plus. 

I may tweak the route a little 

after I make a scouting run, 

so watch the website for any 

changes. 

Let me know if you plan to 

attend. Please either email me 

at tvulture@earthlink.net or 

telephone my office at 562-

945-2839 

May Meeting and Program  
Linda Oberholtzer 

"The Effect of Global Warm-

ing on Birds" will be the top-

ic for the May 19, 2016 pro-

gram of the Whittier Area 

Audubon Society. Our pre-

senter will be Dave 

Weeshoff, San Fernando Val-

ley's Conservation Chair. The 

meeting will take place at 7:30 

p.m. at the Whittier Commu-

nity Center,  7630 S. Wash-

ington Ave., Whittier, CA. 

Dave Weeshoff will review 

the background and contents 

of the critically important 

2014 National Audubon Re-

port regarding Birds and Cli-

mate Change, including the 

report preparation, contents, 

results, and ways each of us 

can help protect our birds 

locally and nationally.  

Dave is Conservation Chair, 

Past-President, and Chair of 

the Classroom Education 

Program at the San Fernando 

Valley Audubon Society.   

  

Admission is free and light 

refreshments will be served. 

  



Join Whittier Area Audubon 
Society! 

Every membership supports Audubon’s vital efforts to 

protect birds, wildlife, and natural habitats.  For $30 per 

year you can support Whittier Area Audubon and our 

local projects and events. 

To join our local chapter, make your check payable to 

Whittier Area Audubon and send it  to Whittier Area 

Audubon, P.O. Box 548, Whittier, CA 90608-0548.  

To join National Audubon, make your check payable to 

Audubon and send to National Audubon Society, PO 

Box 42250, Palm Coast, FL 32142-2250. Please include a 

letter with your name, mailing address, and any other 

personal contact information you wish to share (e.g., 

email address, phone number) along with Whittier Area 

Audubon Society’s code, C4ZC170Z. As a member of 

National Audubon, you will receive Audubon’s bimonth-

ly magazine. 

Whittier Area Audubon 

PO Box 548 

Whittier, CA 90608-0548 

 

Whittier Area Audubon 

Whittier Area Audubon’s web site is located at 

http://www.whittieraudubon.org.  Our Yahoo group is 

called whittieraudubon. And we’re on Face-

book...search for Whittier Area Audubon! 

Bring Your Cans! 
Reminder: Bring your aluminum cans to our monthly 
meetings.  We can raise funds by recycling your cans.  
 
 

WHITTIER AREA AUDUBON SOCIETY YOUR  2015/2016 OFFICERS 

President  Jennifer Schmahl 562-695-0152 

                      Jens2grant@aol.com 

1st V.P.    Steve Huber     562-217-1886 

                 stevekhuber@hotmail.com 

2nd V.P.               Linda Oberholtzer  

              lindaoberholtzer@gmail.com 

Recording Secretary          Bruce Seelt 

Corresponding Secretary      Joan Powell 

                     Joan.Powell@att.net 

Treasurer                 Kathleen Berry 

                      doc.kb@charter.net 

Hospitality     Norma Allen 562-694-8443 

                           Cathy Flicker 

Mailing                    Diana Jimenez 

Field Trips   Larry Schmahl 562-695-0152 

                      LarSchmahl@aol.com 

                       Linda Oberholtzer       

               Jeff Allison 562-595-3915 

                   Jeff.Allison@amate.us 

            Jay Oberholtzer 562-945-2838 

                  tvulture@earthlink.net 

                Linda LeRoy 562-923-5643 

                  Al Moreno 562-923-5643 

         Joan Powell Joan.Powell@att.net 

Education                   Letty Brooks 

YES Program                          TBD 

Editor         Jeff Allison 562-595-3915 

                   Jeff.Allison@amate.us 

Membership    Diana Jimenez 562-698-7010 

Publicity               Susanna Guerrero 

                        mexecua4@aol.com 

Conservation                 Joan Powell  

Bluebird Monitoring          Steve Huber 

Ways & Means                         TBD 

Programs               Linda Oberholtzer 

                            562-699-9738 

Historian                 Kathleen Barry 


